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Lockwood Pedestrian Safety District Advisory Board  
Meeting Minutes recorded and submitted by Zachary Hassler, Advisory Board Secretary 

Mar. 1, 2023, 7pm 

Attendance 
 
Board members: Pres. Brandy Dangerfield, Vice Pres. Woody Woods, Sec. Zachary Hassler, Pam 
Ask, Tim Sather 
 
Other guests: Elyse Monat (Active Transportation Planner, City County Planning), Erin Claunch and 
Lauren Waterton (consultants, Sanderson Stewart), Eric Ler (design engineer, Interstate Engineering) 
 
Board members not in attendance: Carlotta Hecker, Tobin Novasio, Travis Smith 
 
Dangerfield called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and began by seeking public comment. There were 
no public comments provided.  
 
Ask motioned to approve February minutes. Sather seconded. Motion carried with unanimous 
voice vote. 
 
Dangerfield opened discussion on the spring 2023 sidewalk construction project from IGA to baseball 
fields. To address drainage issues near the baseball field, Interstate and Tim Miller suggested adding 
culverts and grading to initial plans with estimated increased costs of $35-40k and proposed a 
budgetary 50/50 split from LPSD funds and normal county funds. Woods said he would like to wait to 
take action until discussing the cost split with Tim Miller of Yellowstone County. The board refrained 
from taking any further action and intends to revisit the issue in April.  
 
Claunch and Waterton presented the board with Sanderson Stewart’s progress to date on the update 
of the LPSD plan, including four map exhibits detailing priorities, projects, crossings, and potential 
future sidewalk networks. Claunch asked if the exhibits represented the desire of the board, and the 
board affirmed. Waterton projected the draft plan would be ready for board review in April. 
 
Dangerfield opened discussion on the Highway 87E Sidewalk Gap/ Massick property by referring to 
an exhibit provided by Travis Smith from Performance Engineering. The exhibit shows where an 
easement would be needed to connect to existing sidewalk geometry. Hassler suggested considering 
a task order for Sanderson Stewart to complete a survey to determine if routing a sidewalk in the 
existing MDT right of way would be feasible, north of the existing highway geometry. Woods offered 
to contact Mike Taylor with MDT to discuss what would be needed. The board intends to revisit at 
future meetings.  
 
Dangerfield opened discussion on the Transportation Alternatives grant application due April 12th.  
Sather motioned to approve President Dangerfield’s actions in support of partnering with 
Sanderson Stewart to complete the grant application. Woods seconded. Motion carried with 
unanimous voice vote. This work will be performed under Sanderson Stewart’s term contract 
provisions for on call services.  
 
Woods provided a brief update on TEDD and Billings Bypass related news.  
 
Monat distributed trail counts.       
 
Dangerfield noted a recent email from John Standish. Dangerfield acknowledged the email, and 
Woods responded.   
 
Dangerfield adjourned the meeting at 8:06 p.m.  
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